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2023 Bronco - 6-Speaker Audio System - Non-Operational Subwoofer – 
Built On Or Before 11-Jul-2023 
 
Due to a supplier chip-shortage, 2023 Bronco vehicles built on or before 11-Jul-2023 and equipped 

with a 6-speaker sound system come with a non-operational rear amplifier. This non-operational 

amplifier (service part number N2DZ-18C804-B) will not produce sound (by design) from the rear 

subwoofer. The non-operational rear amplifier and subwoofer assembly will appear identical to a 

working system. Customers have been notified and compensated appropriately for this change to 

the vehicle. For more details, refer to the Electronic Field Communication titled Product Offering 

Changes: Ford Bronco Audio System published on 09-Dec-2022. Vehicles that meet these criteria 

should not be diagnosed for a symptom related to poor/no performance from the rear subwoofer. 


